

Town of Hull

BOARD OF HEALTH

253 ATLANTIC AVE
HULL, MASSACHUSETTS 02045

TEL: (781) 925-2224 FAX: (781) 925-2228

Minutes of September 14, 2006

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on Thursday, September 14, 2006 in the Louis Costa Meeting Room located on the first floor at the Municipal Building. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. Present were Board Members Virginia MacDonald R.N., Donald Gillis and Barbara Cannon. Also present was Kevin O'Brien, Health Director.

- > Approved the Minutes of June 8, 2006.
- ➤ The Director's Reports for June, July and August 2006 were read and so noted.
- The Public Health Nurse's Reports for June, July and August 2006 were read and so noted.
- The Monthly Statistics for June, July and August 2006 were read and so noted.
- ➤ The Board reviewed and approved a Massage Therapist application for LeAnn Harmon, pending the CORI results.
- ➤ The Board reviewed the most recent South Shore Tobacco Collaborative checks showing no sales.
- ➤ The Board was updated on the Jacobs School indoor air quality. The report from Oasis Environmental Services that took air samples was good. The Director stated that he and Corey Holmes of DPH indoor air quality walked and tested the school on September 20, 2006. These results were also good.
- ➤ The Board was updated on the rodent issues and complaints in the Ralph Crossen neighborhood. The Board wants to discuss this further at another meeting.
- ➤ The Board reviewed the Medical Reserve Corps Volunteer Information. Some are available to attend the upcoming NIMS training scheduled for September 19, 2006 at Hull High School.
- ➤ The Board was informed of the emergency declared for excessive amounts of seaweed at XYZ Streets, which was due to a New England storm.

They're being no further business; a motion was made to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm.